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Membership
The Membership Committee of the Division of Environmental Chemistry has several important responsibilities. Among these are:

1.
Continuous promotion of Divisional growth by encouraging and actively soliciting new members and Affiliates for the Division.

2.
Encouraging Division Affiliates (who are not Members of the American Chemical Society) to apply for ACS membership, taking advantage of the special inducements such as reduced registration fees at National Meetings, and lower rates for Division membership annual dues.

3.
Review membership printouts available from National Headquarters, to determine names of Division members or Affiliates who have dropped membership in the Division or in the Society and follow up with letters to determine reasons for discontinuance of membership.

4.
Discuss individual cases with Membership Committee and with the Executive Committee, to uncover problems not currently being addressed, or reasons for dissatisfaction with the Division, its activities, or its programming.

5.
Where Society membership has been dropped, make similar inquiries to determine reasons for dropping membership and relay this information to the Department of Membership Activities, and to the related Council Committee.

6.
Send out welcoming letters to all new Division Members and Division Affiliates, to remind them of membership benefits, and encourage their active participation in ENVR programs and social activities.

7.
Review Divisional membership printouts to determine names of those who have not renewed membership at annual billing periods. Send letters to these “missing” members to learn whether their omission was accidental, caused by faulty record-keeping, or was their decision because of change in employment area, field of interest, or some similar basis.

8.
Prepare periodic inserts or articles for EnvirofACS to encourage continued membership and recruiting activities by current members and Affiliates.

9.
Serve at the Division Membership table to assist other officers of the Division and volunteers in registering new members, sales of Preprints, and similar activities.

10.
Review current policies for new ACS member promotional activities conducted at the membership table.

See the Membership Plan and the Volunteer Appreciation Plans in the Appendices.

1810 Georgia St.

Cape Girardeau, MO  63701-3816

573-334-3827

573-334-2551 fax

acs_envr@hotmail.com

http://www.envirofacs.org

November 13, 2007

Dear BILJANA F:

Welcome to the Division of Environmental Chemistry!
It is my pleasure to welcome you to this Division. As a member of the Division of Environmental Chemistry, you are eligible to vote or hold office and may participate in all activities of the Division.

We publish extended abstracts for each of the ACS National Meetings. Each issue is available to members and affiliates just before the ACS National Meetings. The current Division newsletter, EnvirofACS, is published with the extended abstracts and is available on the CD-ROM. The Boston, MA issue is enclosed. 

You will find Environmental Chemistry is an active Division with programs at every National Meeting. There is room for your involvement and participation to any extent you choose. We need to know what you want, need, or expect, if we are to meet our Division responsibilities.

We want to do everything to make you welcome and to give you access to everyone interested in the field of Environmental Chemistry. Of course each of us has a personal reason for joining with others and we come from many different aspects and interests.

Membership applications are available on the website and you are encouraged to invite others to join the Division.

We are receptive to new programming and symposia. We hold an open meeting of the Division at every Fall ACS National Meeting. Members and affiliates are welcome to attend the Executive Committee meetings that are held on Sunday evenings at every ACS National Meeting.

Thank you for becoming a member of the best Division in the ACS. Welcome aboard!
Sincerely,

Ruth Hathaway

Business Office Manager

Division Web Site
http://www.envirofacs.org

1810 Georgia St.

Cape Girardeau, MO  63701-3816

573-334-3827

573-334-2551 fax

acs_envr@hotmail.com

March 31, 2007

Richard W. McGaw

Consulting Engineer, P.E.

PO Box 5427

Hanover NH 03755-5427

Dear Richard:

Thank you for renewing your membership in the Division of Environmental Chemistry. We intend to make sure your decision to renew was a wise one. We'll also continue to provide you with a broad range of services and opportunities to help you grow personally and professionally, including comprehensive and timely information that helps you stay abreast of scientific issues of interest. 

As you are probably aware, taking part in one or more of the Division of Environmental Chemistry activities is the best way to gain the most from your membership investment. Mark you calendar and if possible, participate in one of the National Meetings. The next meeting is:

Spring, April 6-10, 2008 in New Orleans, LA
The Division of Environmental Chemistry's new web site is now accessable. You will find much more information on it, along with ways to become active in the division that do not involve leaving your area. 

As a member of the Division of Environmental Chemistry, your participation enables the division to enhance the growth and development of our profession and the chemical enterprise. Again, thank you for renewing your membership.

Sincerely,
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Ruth Hathaway

Business Office Manager

http://www.envirofacs.org
acs_envr@hotmail.com
1810 Georgia St.

Cape Girardeau, MO 63701-3816

November 28, 2003

«PREFIX» «FIRST_NM» «LAST_NM» «PERS_SUFFIX»
«PREF_ADDR1»
«PREF_ADDR2»
«PREF_ADDR3»
«PREF_ADDR4»
Dear «FIRST_NM»:

We hope we are as important to you as you are to us. With your membership renewal time in ACS and the Division of Environmental Chemistry just around the corner, I wanted to let you know how much we’re looking forward to having you as a member again next year.

ACS and the Division of Environmental Chemistry are more than just dues. You get dynamic networks of professionals, working together for the good of our discipline and the entire chemical enterprise. You have numerous opportunities for personal and professional growth through programs and services designed to meet your everyday needs.

You’ll be receiving your annual renewal notice shortly. I hope you’ll return it quickly so ACS and the Division of Environmental Chemistry can continue to provide you these great opportunities and uninterrupted service.

I look forward to seeing your name on the list of our early renewals.

Sincerely,
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Ruth Hathaway

Business Office Manager

Division Web Sites
http://www.envirofacs.org

November 13, 2007

 MERGEFIELD PREFIX  CHIZIM IKENNA ADIELE  MERGEFIELD PERS_SUFFIX 
35 NWAJIAKU ST AKUEBULU LO
ASABA DELTA STATE
NIGERIA
 MERGEFIELD PREF_ADDR4 
Dear CHIZIM IKENNA:

Our records show that your membership in the American Chemical Society and the Division of Environmental Chemistry has lapsed. I’d like to take a few moments to remind you of some of the benefits you'd be receiving if you were still an ACS member:

 Your weekly, personal copy of Chemical & Engineering News (C&EN), the world’s leading source for chemical news and analysis, which keeps you informed and up-to-date on all developments across industry and academia.

 Exceptional career-building services, including ACS Career Consultants, the Professional Data Bank, and weekly job postings in C&EN. Employment clearing houses, conducted at national and regional meetings, offer everything from résumé forums to interviews.

 The opportunity to team up with noted specialists in our field, contribute to the advancement and recognition of our special discipline, and influence programming and contribute papers at ACS national meetings.

We are diminished if you are not part of us. I urge you to call ACS Member and Subscriber Services toll-free at 800-333-9511 to renew your membership today. The sooner you come back to ACS, the better!

Sincerely,
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Ruth Hathaway

Business Office Manager

PS. We truly don’t want to lose you and want to know what we can do to give you the most from

your membership. If we are not meeting your particular needs in some way, we’d like to know.

Please take a few moments to complete and return the enclosed questionnaire.

Division Web Site
http://www.envirofacs.org

November 13, 2007

 MERGEFIELD PREFIX  CHIZIM IKENNA ADIELE  MERGEFIELD PERS_SUFFIX 
35 NWAJIAKU ST AKUEBULU LO
ASABA DELTA STATE
NIGERIA
 MERGEFIELD PREF_ADDR4 
Your responses to these questions are very important to us. Please respond to the address given below or, if you prefer, via e-mail to acs_envr@hotmail.com.

Thank you for taking the time to help the Division of Environmental Chemistry.

Hank Ramsey

Division of Environmental Chemistry Secretary

_____ I renewed on _____________. Check # ____________

_____ I failed to renew, enclosed is my check for:


___ $15.00 US member

___ $19.00 for International member


___ $10.00 US student member
___ $14.00 for International student member

_____ I have questions about my membership. 



Please call me at: 
                 (______)_____________________

I will not be renewing my membership this year because:

_____ I am unable to actively participate

_____ I have had a change in vocation and am no longer in the field

_____ I have retired

_____ I have too many commitments to other Associations


(Please indicate other memberships) _______________________________________







________________________________________

_____ Financial Reasons: ___ Personal

___ Division dues are too high


___ I am unemployed, but actively seeking a position within Environmental Chemistry


___ The Division does not address my specific areas of interest



(Please explain) _________________________________________________

_____ There are not enough benefits of membership



(Please explain) _________________________________________________

_____ Other



(Please explain) _________________________________________________

Ruth Hathaway

Division of Environmental Chemistry

1810 Georgia St.

Cape Girardeau MO 63701

Division Web Sites
http://www.envirofacs.org

November 13, 2007
DR CARL A BROWN  MERGEFIELD "PERS_SUFFIX" 
IDAHO DEPT OF ENVIRON QUALITY
1410 N HILTON ST
BOISE ID 83706-1253
 MERGEFIELD "Pref_addr4" 
We have been informed that you intend to resign from the Division of Environmental Chemistry. Please take a few moments to let us know why or to let us know if there’s been an oversight and you have renewed or remitted your dues. Your responses to these questions are very important to us. Please respond to the address given below or, if you prefer, via e-mail to acs_envr@hotmail.com.

Thank you for taking the time to help the Division of Environmental Chemistry.

Hank Ramsey

Division of Environmental Chemistry Secretary

_____ I renewed on _____________. Check # ____________

_____ I failed to renew, enclosed is my check for:


___ $15.00 US member

___ $19.00 for International member


___ $10.00 US student member
___ $14.00 for International student member

_____ I have questions about my membership. 



Please call me at: 
                 (______)_____________________

I will not be renewing my membership this year because:

_____ I am unable to actively participate

_____ I have had a change in vocation and am no longer in the field

_____ I have retired

_____ I have too many commitments to other Associations


(Please indicate other memberships) _______________________________________







________________________________________

_____ Financial Reasons: ___ Personal

___ Division dues are too high


___ I am unemployed, but actively seeking a position within Environmental Chemistry


___ The Division does not address my specific areas of interest



(Please explain) _________________________________________________

_____ There are not enough benefits of membership



(Please explain) _________________________________________________

_____ Other



(Please explain) _________________________________________________

Ruth Hathaway

Division of Environmental Chemistry

1810 Georgia St

Cape Girardeau MO 63701

Division Web Site
http://www.envirofacs.org

November 13, 2007

DR RICHARD K CAMPEN  MERGEFIELD "PERS_SUFFIX" 
AMOLF
PO BOX 41883
1009 DB  AMSTERDAM
NETHERLANDS
We have been informed that you have resigned from the Division of Environmental Chemistry. Please take a few moments to let us know why or to let us know if there’s been an oversight and you have renewed or remitted your dues. Your responses to these questions are very important to us. Please respond to the address given below or, if you prefer, via e-mail to acs_envr@hotmail.com.

Thank you for taking the time to help the Division of Environmental Chemistry.

Hank Ramsey

Division of Environmental Chemistry Secretary

_____ I renewed on _____________. Check # ____________

_____ I failed to renew, enclosed is my check for:


___ $15.00 US member

___ $19.00 for International member


___ $10.00 US student member
___ $14.00 for International student member

_____ I have questions about my membership. 



Please call me at: 
                 (______)_____________________

I will not be renewing my membership this year because:

_____ I am unable to actively participate

_____ I have had a change in vocation and am no longer in the field

_____ I have retired

_____ I have too many commitments to other Associations


(Please indicate other memberships) _______________________________________







________________________________________

_____ Financial Reasons: ___ Personal

___ Division dues are too high


___ I am unemployed, but actively seeking a position within Environmental Chemistry


___ The Division does not address my specific areas of interest



(Please explain) _________________________________________________

_____ There are not enough benefits of membership



(Please explain) _________________________________________________

_____ Other



(Please explain) _________________________________________________

Ruth Hathaway

Division of Environmental Chemistry

1810 Georgia St

Cape Girardeau MO 63701
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Purpose: The purpose of the Membership Committee is to develop programs and activities for the recruitment of new members to the Division and to the Society, as well as to develop activities and programs for the retention of existing members.
Composition: The committee consists of a chair appointed by the Division chair and subject to the approval of the Division Executive Committee. The committee chair nominates as many members as deemed necessary to meet the committee objectives, and members are appointed by the Division chair.
Term of Office: The chair serves a three-year term and may have previously served as a member of the committee. Members are appointed for three-year terms that are staggered to ensure continuity. The Membership chair may be a voting member of the Executive Committee (be specific, based upon Division bylaws).
Responsibilities:

· Recruit new full, affiliate, and student Division members.

· Process membership applications that are sent directly to the ACS Member and Subscriber Services Department for ACS processing.

· Communicate to new members via a welcoming letter and include other Division information (Division bylaws, recent publications, membership directory, Web site information, etc.).

· Submit the names, addresses, and membership status of all new members to the editors of Division Publications for publication in newsletter.

· Follow-up with those who have canceled Division membership to determine the cause of the cancellation and to attempt to renew their membership.

· Communicate to all those whose names are provided by ACS Headquarters as being interested in the Division; send copies of the Division recruitment brochure.

· Work with the Division treasurer and ACS Headquarters in order to maintain current and accurate membership records.

· Develop and maintain an inventory of a Division recruitment brochure that contains a membership application; review annually for possible updating.

· Operate a Division recruitment table at each national meeting of the Society.

· Utilize the monthly membership rosters received from ACS Member and Subscriber Services as a resource to identify new and canceled members.

· Ensure the accuracy of membership lists used for Division directory purposes.

· Report to the Executive Committee on the status of Division membership.

· Write articles for Division publications to highlight Division membership; use as potential recruitment tools.

· Attend forums for Division membership chairs that are scheduled at national meetings of the Society by the Committee on Divisional Activities.

Timetable:

January
· Submit committee annual report to the Division secretary to assist in the preparation of the Division annual report. Remember: The committee annual report is the responsibility of the chair who served during the year covered by the report. The report should include an accounting of the past year’s planned goals and objectives, as well as those planned for the coming year. The outgoing chair drafts that portion of the report covering the past year, and the incoming chair drafts the plans for the coming year. 

February
· Submit committee report for review at the Executive Committee meeting to be held at the spring national meeting of the Society. 
· Distribute agenda for the spring committee meeting to all committee members. Submit items to the Division chair for inclusion on the spring Executive Committee agenda.

March/April
· Committee meets at the spring national meeting of the Society. 
· The committee chair, if a member, or at the request of the Division chair, attends the Division Executive Committee meeting. 
· The committee chair or representative attends any Membership chair forum scheduled by the Committee on Divisional Activities. 
· If a Division business meeting is held in the spring, the Membership chair reports on the status of Division membership. 
· The committee operates a membership table outside the Division’s technical program room(s).

April
· The committee secretary distributes minutes and action items of the committee’s spring meeting.

July
· Submit items to the Division chair for inclusion on the fall Executive Committee agenda. 
· Distribute the agenda and schedule for the committee meeting to all committee members, if scheduled for the fall national meeting of the Society.

July/August
· Submit committee report for review at the Executive Committee meeting to be held at the fall national meeting of the Society. 
· Submit budget requests for the following calendar year. 
· The committee chair submits to the Division chair a list of candidates for committee membership to replace those who are completing their terms of office in the current calendar year. All appointments are to be made prior to the fall national meeting. If scheduled, all new appointees are to be invited to the fall committee meeting. 

August/September
· Committee meets at the fall national meeting of the Society. 
· Committee members who are completing their terms of office are recognized and thanked. 
· The committee chair, if a member, or at the request of the Division chair, attends the Division Executive Committee meeting. 
· The committee chair or representative attends any Membership chair forum that is scheduled by the Committee on Divisional Activities. 
· If a Division business meeting is held in the fall, the Membership chair reports on the status of division membership. 
· The committee operates a membership table outside the room(s) housing the Division’s technical program. 
· The Division membership recruitment brochure is reviewed for possible updating.

September
· The committee secretary distributes the minutes and action items of the committee’s fall meeting.

October
· Submit label requests to the Division secretary for Division mailings scheduled for the following calendar year.

December
· The committee chair sends thank-you letters to all committee members who have completed their terms of office. 
· If completing his/her term of office, the chair prepares the files for transfer to the incoming chair by January 1. 
· All original documents of potential long-term value, if not needed by the chair in the fulfillment of his/her duties, are forwarded to the Division archivist/historian. 
· The committee chair begins the draft of the committee annual report. Note: The report should include an accounting of the past year’s planned goals and objectives, as well as those planned for the coming year. If there is a change in the committee chair, the outgoing chair drafts that portion of the report covering the past year, and the incoming chair drafts the plans for the coming year. 

T-13

